AGM Minutes 
20th April 2021

by Zoom 

Welcome 

Barry welcomed Robert Sawyer, County Commissioner,  Rachel Hammond County Chair and Connor Holmes County Youth Commissioner to the meeting

Apologies 

Apologies were received from the following

Mark Eastman, David Clipperton, Adam Jasko, Sean Edwards, Luke Winstanley, Eddy Hills, Dave Brades, Jack Sharp

There were 301 members logged on
Minutes of 2020 AGM 

These had been published on the website before the meeting.

The meeting voted online to accept the minutes as a true record (19)

Annual Report for 2020
These had been published on the website before the meeting.

There being no questions about the report the meeting voted online to accept the report (19) 

Annual Accounts for 2020
These had been published on the website before the meeting.  

Ian drew the meetings attention to the fact that we have had to use reserves and the Government Grants to cover the cost of Stanford Campsite which has received no income for two years due to loss of electricity supply during the whole of 2019 and lockdown in 2020/21.

The lack of a cost for the insurance of the building at Lark Rise for 2020 was raised and Ian agreed to look into it, however he assured the meeting that the Insurance of the building has been paid to Crawley Borough Council for 2021.

The meeting voted online to accept the accounts for 2020 (21)
DC’s Nomination of Executive Chair
Wendy nominated Barry Jones to be Chair for a further year

The meeting voted online to agree to Barry's appointment (23)

Election of Secretary & Treasurer
Barry nominated Ian Pearse to serve as treasurer for a further year 

The meeting voted online to agree to Ian's appointment (29)

Wendy nominated Gerry Francis  to serve as secretary for a further year

The meeting voted online to agree to Gerry's appointment (23)

Appointment of Auditor
Ian nominated Mile Yearwood, subject t his agreement to act as our auditor 

The meeting voted online to agree to Mike's appointment (22)
Election of District Executive Members
Barry explained that the following were ex officio members of the District Executive



Yvonne Seetayah          ADC Beavers

George Dyson

Scout Commissioner

Sean Edwards

Explorer Commissioner

Allen Heath

Network Commission
Jack Sharp

District Youth Commissioner
Election of District Executive Members

Barry nominated en block the following existing members of the District Executive all of whom had agreed to serve for a further year 

Chris Hobbs,

Adult training manager

Kevin Ives, 

Stanford Manager

Mick Hill

SAS Manager
Theresa Ayers

Appointments Chair
Paul Masters
Bev Hills

Barry then asked for any further nominations for members of the Executive, none were forthcoming.
The meeting voted online to agree to appointment of the members listed above (29)

End of Formal Meeting 
The formal part of the meeting was concluded at 1945
DC’s Review of the Year
Wendy reiterated how difficult a year it had been due to the restrictions, she noted that our numbers were down on last year but hoped that numbers will improve as restrictions on meeting are lifted.  A couple of Groups are in difficulties due to lack  of Leaders but until we resume full time Scouting we will not no the full scale of any losses.  She thanked all the Leaders for their efforts in providing online sessions, delivering activity packs to young people and arranging face to face sessions when allowed.  She has continued to post awards to people in lieu of being able to present them in person.  

Presentation of Awards
Due to the circumstances of the last year it was felt inappropriate to award the Cornwall Shield this year

Address by Honoured Guests
Rachel Hammond County Chair addressed the meeting and thanked all the Leaders for their efforts during what has been a trying time for us all, She also congratulated the three members who had achieved their Queens Scout award.  She also reminded everyone that we have WS2022 to look forward to next year.

Robert Sawyer, County Commissioner also thanked all the Leaders for their efforts in keeping Scouting running during the year

Close
The meeting closed at 2005
